
COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL     
CONGER CYMUNED TREGOLWYN
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD IN THE SYCAMORE TREE INN COLWINSTON ON MONDAY 17TH SEPTEMBER 2018 at 7pm 
1. Attendance
Cllrs:     
Cllr P Graham-Woollard (Chairman)
Cllr C Roach
Cllr G Jones
Cllr B Morris

Cllr J Savery

Also Present:
Kevin Protheroe (Clerk), County Cllr C Cave
Apologies: Apologies: Cllr E H Lewis (Vice Chairperson) – leave, Cllr T Cook - leave of absence, PCSO A Stone
2. Disclosure and confirmation of Declarations of Interest
Cllr Roach confirmed a declaration of interest in respect of Item 14 (Clerk’s planning application 2018/00890/FUL (JK), 1-3 St Michael’s Close. Cllr Roach confirmed that she is a resident of the Close and thus took no part in the Council’s discussion of this matter, which had taken place via email during the Council’s summer recess. 
3. To receive the Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting held on 26th July 2018.

The following adjustment for accuracy was required:

Item 1: Councillors present: Cllr Roach was present at the meeting and was recorded inaccurately as “Cllr Lewis”.

It was proposed by Cllr C Roach to accept the minutes of the OGM as a true record, this was seconded by Cllr Jones and agreed by all. 


The Chairman signed the minutes.

4. To consider any matters arising from those minutes not covered elsewhere in the agenda

There were three items of matters arising:

Item 1: Attendance: Cllr Jones confirmed that he had been contacted by the school’s Headmistress and would be taking up his duties as school governor as the Council’s representative shortly and for the duration of Cllr Cook’s leave of absence.

Item: 12: Discussion and decision needed on supplier of new noticeboard: The supplier has advised the Chairman that the noticeboard was expected to be produced in the next fortnight. 

Item 15.3: Restoration of War Memorial: the lettering has been attended to but cannot be restored to its original quality as the memorial plaque was made of slate and will continue to deteriorate. The stonemason recommended replacement of the slate with granite which would better withstand the passing of time.

The Council was mindful that Colwinston has ‘Thankful Village ‘status. Therefore, it was recommended by the Chair that the Council obtain a quotation for the replacement of the slate with a granite plaque. This was seconded by Cllr Jones and agreed by all. It was noted that Cllrs Jones and Lewis will co-ordinate the Service Sheet with the Church for Remembrance Sunday.

Action Point: The Chairman to obtain the quotation for the granite memorial.
5. Public Session
There were no members of the public present save, for those invited to attend in relation item 11 (Youth Club update).
6. To consider Police matters
The Chairman reported that he had written to the Police during the summer recess to discuss the abandoned cars in the church car park. The Vale of Glamorgan Council had subsequently confirmed that the responsibility for the removal of the cars lies with the Police who were of the opposite view. The DVLA instruct that such situations be reported to the Police. The Chairman will, therefore, write to the Police to request the removal of the vehicles and appropriate legal action as soon as possible. 

The Chairman also confirmed that he will write to the Police regarding a report of suspicious activity by unidentified males photographed recently in the village. 

Cllr Savery, whilst having no links to the items discussed, declared an interest given his vocation as a lawyer in regard to a previous incident in the area. The Chairman declared that this did not preclude Cllr. Savery from taking part in the discussion of this different incident or voting thereon. 

The Clerk drew members’ attention to Operation Signature. There has been a spate of crimes relating to identify theft e.g. telephone calls from alleged government agencies and private companies asking members of the public for bank details and then using the details given to fraudulently access accounts and steal funds.

The Police are trying to raise awareness of this type of crime via a poster campaign. The Council offered to assist by distributing the posters to the local community when they are available from the Police.

Action Point: 
6.1
The Chairman to contact the Police as noted above
6.2
The Clerk to distribute the poster to members of the Council once it is received from the Police
7. To consider County Council matters
CC Cave had previously submitted a comprehensive report and there were no questions in relation to this. 
8. Public consultations for consideration
8.1
Vale of Glamorgan draft parking strategy: The Council noted the strategy and expressed concerns as to the impact charging could have on shops and shoppers in town centres such as Cowbridge.
8.2
Cardiff Wales Airport Masterplan: The Council thanked Cllr Lewis for the report he had submitted on this matter. The Council noted the masterplan.

9. Review of community and town council sector in Wales: Outline findings and recommendations
The Clerk outlined the key points and recommendations contained in the report and the potential impact they could have for Colwinston CC and community councils generally. 

The Council noted the report and instructed the Clerk to keep abreast of developments and report back as required.

Action Point: The Clerk to monitor progress with the review.

10. Chair’s report on the meeting with senior representatives of the Vale of Glamorgan Council
The Chairman briefed the Council on the meeting attended with Cllr Roach on the 1st August 2018, at which the Vale of Glamorgan had been represented by its Managing Director, two Cabinet members and two senior officers.

The Chairman advised the Council that all outstanding issues considered to be the responsibility of the Vale of Glamorgan had been raised with them, but at this stage no conclusions had been reached. As a result, a further meeting had been arranged for 24th September 2018; Cllr Cave will also attend this meeting. The Chairman, whilst disappointed that he could not report clear outcomes at this stage, remained optimistic that matters could be resolved to the benefit of the village and community. The Chairman made clear that he wants the Council to develop clear and positive communication channels with the Vale of Glamorgan.
The Council noted the Chairman’s report and thanked him and Cllr Roach for their endeavours. The Chairman outlined the main issues that will be discussed, notably:
· Options for the redevelopment of Colwinston School

· Outstanding Section 106 funding relating to the school and Colwinston

· Pedestrian signage to improve road safety
· The Vines and St. David’s Close attenuation basin and adoption matters
· Brown tourism signs to support the Sycamore Tree Inn

· Glan Ynys and infringement of the highway

· Highway improvements
· Additional litter bins

AP The Chairman to report to the Council at its October meeting
11. Youth Club: Update
Mr. Conway Hawkins, the Youth Club Leader and two members of the youth club, briefed the Council on the current challenges facing the club. 

Mr. Conway explained that the Club is now receiving no funding from the Vale of Glamorgan Council and has very limited cash at bank. Mr. Conway explained that the Colwinston Community Centre is allowing the Club to use the centre rent free to support its continuation.

Mr. Conway noted that the membership of the Club is thriving, with 70 current members, and the Club being positively supported by the community. A volunteering strategy is currently being developed. One third of the members of the Club are Colwinston residents, with the other two-thirds being from surrounding villages. The two members of the youth club in attendance explained to the Council the great personal benefits that they and the other members derive from the Club and how it has helped them develop as people.
The Council emphasised their thanks and support to Mr. Conway personally, and for the tremendous work of the Youth Club in the community over many years. The Chairman made it clear that the Council fully supported the Youth Club and would do what it could to support it both now and into the future.

The Council noted that whilst there had been no cut in youth services within the Vale of Glamorgan, they were disappointed that service users had not been consulted and that thriving clubs, such as that in Colwinston, now faced an uncertain future.

Cllr Cave agreed that the Club was doing a very good job and emphasised that the Vale of Glamorgan wanted to help, both now and in the longer term. Cllr Cave explained how the changes to the youth services would work and why they had been made,and agreed to write a summary outlining these changes.
The Chairman thanked Mr. Conway and the youth club members for their attendance and they left the meeting.

The Council agreed that the Club must be supported through this period of uncertainty.

It was proposed by the Chairman that the Council should contribute of £500 to support the Youth Club and review the position again in December. The Chairman would meet with Mr. Conway to agree the terms of the grant. Issues relating to status and the constitution of the Youth Club would be clarified and Cllr Roach would continue her liaison/monitoring role with the Club for the Council. This was seconded by Cllr Savery and agreed by all.
Cllr Cave suggested inviting the Head of Youth Services to the Council’s next meeting to explain the changes to the service. The Council agreed this would be very helpful given their concerns relating to the Youth Club.

The Chairman will also contact the chairpersons of Llangan, Ewenny, Landow and Penllyn community councils to seek their support for the Youth Club.

Action Points: 

11.1
The Chair to meet with Mr. Conway to make arrangements for the award of the grant

11.2
The Chair to write to the chairpersons of Llangan, Ewenny, Landow and Penllyn community councils to seek their support for the Youth Club

11.3
Cllr Cave to provide a written summary of the changes to the youth service to the Council and invite the Head of Youth Services to the Council’s next meeting

12. Dog fouling and control 
The Chairman explained that the volunteer who cuts the grass on the village green had complained about the frequency with which dog excrement is left on the green and the very unpleasant problems, and health risks, this presents. The Chairman noted that the Council had previously made all residents aware of the problems that can occur when owners do not clean-up after their dogs.

The Council agreed that the vast majority of dog owners behave responsibly, and this persistent problem relates to an irresponsible minority that spoil the enjoyment of all other residents. The Council also agreed that no individual providing a service to residents should face the problems outlined above, and that the Council had responsibility for the village green as it is Council land.
Having considered the options available to try and stop this problem, such as installing CCTV, it was reluctantly proposed by Cllr Jones that the Council should ban all dogs from the village green. Further all dog owners should be reminded of their responsibility to clean up after their dogs in all public areas of the village and the potential fines for breach of the byelaws. Appropriate signage should be erected at the village green and throughout the village. This was seconded by Cllr Roach and agreed by all.

13. Abandoned vehicles
This matter was dealt with under item 6 (Police matters).
14. Clerk’s report including matters of financial nature 
Since the date of the last Council meeting the Clerk confirmed that:

· The response to the Vale of Glamorgan’s dog control proposals was submitted on time

· Queries raised by councillors have all been addressed to the Vale of Glamorgan

· The school headmistress has been contacted and advised of Cllr Jones’s nomination as the Council’s school governor representative

· The former landlord of the Sycamore Tree Inn and his wife were contacted and thanked for their support to the Council

· In response to the training schedule 2018/19 distributed by the Clerk, Cllr Roach has requested attendance at: Module 20 – Future Generations Act 2015/Sustainability. There is a budget available for training, but Council approval is required. The Chairman proposed approval; this was seconded by Cllr Davies and agreed by all

· A company called Fitness First has contacted the Council regarding free health and well-being sessions they run via community facilities. They are offering to repeat the initiative in Colwinston and would like to know if the Council would be interested? The Council were supportive and asked the Clerk to refer the offer to the Colwinston Community Centre
· To enable the new Clerk to change the Council’s office address with the Council’s bank to 1 White House, Barry, CF62 6FB, the authorisation of the Council is required and requested. The authority to change the address was noted and proposed by Cllr Jones, seconded by Cllr Davies and agreed by all

Finance: Funds as of 17.09.2018 = £14,250 (cashbook- including payments to be approved and reconciled to latest bank statement) i.e.

Payments to be approved:

17/09/18
DM Payroll Service Ltd


31        34.00
Receipts 

16/07/18
Vale of Glamorgan Council – Precept              
 3000.00

Action points

14.1
Clerk to arrange change of address with the Council’s bank

14.2
Clerk to write to Colwinston Community Hall regarding Fitness First

15. To consider any planning matters 

Since the last Council meeting, the following two planning applications were received:
Planning Application No. 2018/00963/FUL (IR)
Location: Corntown Farm, Corntown
Proposal: Variation of Condition 2 of Planning Permission 2015/00859/FUL to extend the timeframe of the development from 25 years (as approved) to 30 years
The Council raised no objection.

Action point: Clerk to write to Vale of Glamorgan Council

Planning Application No. 2018/00890/FUL (JK)
Location: 1, 2 and 3, St. Michaels Close, Colwinston
Proposal: Provision of air source heat pumps to 3nr general needs properties
The above planning application was received during the Council’s summer recess and circulated for comment. Following consultation with the Chairman the Council responded within the required timescale and was supportive of the application.    
16. To consider any correspondence and associated replies required

The Clerk confirmed that all correspondence received has been actioned as required (the listing of correspondence will recommence with the Clerk’s next report).
17. Councillors’ reports
Members of the Council:
· Agreed that the Chairman will investigate the Welsh Government’s highspeed broadband grant scheme. The Clerk will arrange a meeting with the community councillor who has led the scheme for Llangan CC
· Noted that Redrow have removed the barriers at the estate and agreed to resolve the issue relating to the pantiles
· Noted the continuing issue with the electrical substation near the school, but did not feel it can be resolved until clarity concerning the redevelopment of the school is achieved
· Noted that the new playground application has been received by the Vale of Glamorgan’s Cabinet and will be considered by them
· Requested clarification as to the criteria used to allocate/sell the affordable housing at the Redrow development by the housing association/Vale of Glamorgan Council
Action points: 
17.1
Clerk to contact Llangan CC regarding the broadband project

17.2
Clerk to clarify housing criteria and report back to the Council

18. Any other business
None.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING  
The next meeting of the Community Council will be on October 15th, 2018 at 7pm in The Sycamore Tree Inn.  
The meeting was closed at 10:00 pm
SIGNED…………………………………………………………………
CHAIRMAN, COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL
DATE…………………………………………………………………….
SIGNED…………………………………………………………………
CLERK, COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL
 DATE……………………………………………………………………..
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